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(b) take steps to meet the needs of persons who share a relevant protected characteristic that 
are different from the needs of persons who do not share it; 

(c) encourage persons who share a relevant protected characteristic to participate in public 
life or in any other activity in which participation by such persons is disproportionately 
low. 

20. The steps involved in meeting the needs of disabled persons that are different from the needs 
of persons who are not disabled include, in particular, steps to take account of disabled 
persons' disabilities. 

21. Having due regard to the need to foster good relations between persons who share a relevant 
protected characteristic and persons who do not share it involves having due regard, in 
particular, to the need to:- 
(a) tackle prejudice, and 
(b) promote understanding. 

22. An Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) has been undertaken, the outcome of which showed 
that the proposal to renew lease terms with HAL as set out in this report had a neutral impact.  
Comments received from Cultural Change team agree that the proposals in this report are 
likely to have limited to no disproportionate adverse effects on any persons with a particular 
characteristic. 

Procurement and Sustainability 
 
23. The subject matter expertise to acquire a new lease in respect of this Heathrow Fire Station on 

behalf of LFC is through the contractual provisions of the current LFC estates management 
contract with Dron & Wright.  

24. Planning with regard to the installation of an Electric Vehicle Charging Point (EVCP) had 
previously been placed on hold as Heathrow fire station was within the area which would be 
affected by the third runway. Uncertainty around expansion plans and the third runway are 
still present, however Property officers will progress discussion with HAL on a future 
commitment to approve the installation of an ECVP to support LFB’s sustainability priorities. 

Strategic Drivers 
 
25. The agreement to a new lease for Heathrow Fire station will assist the LFC to maintain 

standards of fire cover across London, and provide flexibility for a change in future 
emergency response provision. The London Ambulance Service also currently occupies part 
of the building where Heathrow fire station is located and would have to vacate their 
premises should a redevelopment of Heathrow proceed.  LFB’s Head of Property continues to 
engage with LAS to explore collaborative opportunities and alignment of efficient operating 
models. 

Workforce Impact 

26. This report refers to the taking of a new lease for a current LFC facility. No workforce 
implications have been identified; therefore, no staff side consultations have taken place. 
Staff side will be provided with this report as part of the pack for the Deputy Mayor’s Fire and 
Resilience Board meeting. 
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